## LORAIN COUNTY



## Board of Commissioners

Mary Jo Vasi E. C. (Betty) Blair Michael A. Ross

October 13, 1999

Ron Twining, Director Lorain County Community Development Department 226 Middle Avenue Elyria, Ohio 44035

Dear Mr. Twining:

Enclosed is a copy of Resolution No. 99-786, adopted by the Lorain County Board of Commissioners on October 7, 1999 authorizing the name change for the southerly 180' portion of Deer Run, part of Hillside Subdivision #5 to be known as Stone Valley Drive.

This is being forwarded for your information and files.

Yours truly,

Roxann Blair,

Clerk

RB/tu Enclosure

Cc: Kenneth P. Carney, Lorain County Engineer/Attn: John Hamilton

Frank Colbert, Supervisor, Lorain County Tax Map

File

Doris Jean Thomas, Clerk, Amherst Township

299-051-A

In the matter of authorizing the name change for the southerly )
180' portion of Deer Run, part of Hillside Subdivision #5 to be) October 7, 1999
known as Stone Valley Drive

WHEREAS, Kenneth P. Carney, Lorain County Engineer by letter dated September 3, 1999 submitted the following:

"As part of Hillside #5 plat, a portion of Deer Run was platted and constructed. The master plan at that time showed Deer Run running northerly and easterly and tying into Deer Run to the east. When wetlands were discovered, the master plan was changed and approved by the Planning Commission. Deer run, on the east end, ends in a cul-de-sac that was installed as part of Hillside #6.

The portion of Deer Run that was installed as part of Hillside #5 will now run northerly and tie-in to Stone Valley Drive that was installed as part of Hidden Valley #12.

Therefore, this entire roadway should be named Stone Valley Drive. If any further information is needed, please contact this office. Sincerely, S/Kenneth P. Carney, Lorain County Engineer"; and

WHEREAS, Ron Twining, Director, Lorain County Community Development Department by memo dated September 29, 1999 submitted the following:

"Attached is a photocopy of a letter to Ken Carney, County Engineer from Frank Colbert, Supervisor of the Lorain County Tax Map Department.

During the August County Planning Commission meeting, the Hillside #7 subdivision was approved. It appears the Final Plat as submitted and approved by the County Planning Commission, has a street named incorrectly. A change of name is needed for this street. After reviewing the county subdivision Regulation, it appears that changing the name of the street is beyond the authority of this office, since Final Plat approval has been granted. It is further the interpretation of the Community Development Staff that the name change needs to be approved by the Board of Commissioners. The Community Development Department supports the request of this name change. I thank you in advance.

If I may be of further assistance please contact me at 329-5302."

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Lorain County Board of Commissioners that based upon review and recommendation of the letter dated September 3, 1999 by Kenneth P. Carney, Lorain County Engineer and memo dated September 29, 1999 from Ron Twining, Director, Lorain County Community Development Department we hereby authorize the name change for the southerly 180' portion of Deer Run, part of Hillside Subdivision #5 to be known as Stone Valley Drive.

Motion by Blair, seconded by Vasi to adopt Resolution. Ayes: all. Motion carried.

I, Roxann Blair, Clerk to the Lorain County Board of Commissioners do hereby certify that the above Resolution No. 99-786 is a true copy as it appears in Journal No. 99 on date of October 7, 1999.

Roxann Blair, Clerk